
Greentown Town Council Meeting

JULY 2,2024 6:30 PM

Members Present: Scott Deyoe, Craig Standish, Debra Everling, Mark Lantz, James Skinner,
Clerk Teresa Duke

Meeting was called to order by President Scott Deyoe.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: The minutes of the previous meeting (05/21/24) were presented
for additions or corrections. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was
made by Mr. Skinner. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Everling. Motion carried.

Approval of Dockets: General Fund total expenses for May 22"^ - July 2^^ were $233,197.76.
Water Fund was $56,460.29. The Wastewater Fund totaled $117,130.30. The Stormwater Fund
was $15,913.71. The Council received Fund Appropriation Reports and Payroll Check registers
for payroll ending 05/25/24, 06/10/24,06/25/24 & 06/30/24 in caucus prior to Town Council
meeting. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept. Motion was made Mr. Lantz. Motion was
seconded by Mr. Standish. Motion carried.

Under advisement by Mr. Peelle, the Council did not follow the Order of the Town Coxmcil
Agenda.

Abatement update on 119-121 N. Meridian St. — Larry Hinesley: Mr. Hinesley's attorney
(T.J. Rethlake) spoke and gave the Council an update on the status of the remediation plan that
the Council requested at the May 21®* Town Council meeting. Mr. Rethlake asked the Council
for more time to complete the remediation plan. Mr. Hinesley is actively working on getting
estimates and is waiting for responses back from contractors and also looking into financial
options on the upcoming work in securing the building. Mr. Deyoe expressed that the concern of
the Council is the scheduling of the work to be done not the costs. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion
to offer continuance on the abatement of 119-121 N. Meridian St. from now till the August 6^
Town Council meeting and will anticipate receiving a detailed remediation plan from Mr.
Hinesley. Motion was made by Mr. Skinner. Motion was seconded by Mr. Lantz. Motion
carried.

Items from Attorney - Introduce Ordinances 2024-2,2024-3,2024-4 & 2024-5: Mr. Deyoe
introduced proposed Ordinance 2024-2, An Ordinance of The Town of Greentown
Amending the Rates and Charges Relating to the Waterworks of the Town. Therber Brock
& Associates, LLP has prepared a financial report concerning the rates and charges of the
Waterworks. Based upon the report, the Town Council finds that the current rates and charges
for the use of and services rendered by the Waterworks are insufficient to enable the Town to
properly maintain and operate its Waterworks in a sound physical and financial condition to
render adequate and efficient service. The Town Council finds that the current rates and charges
for the use of and service rendered by the Waterworks must be increased in order to provide
sufficient revenue to meet such requirements.














